Taxation, Revenue, and Utilization
of Expenditures (TRUE) Commission
Marc Hassan, Chair
Chris Brady, Vice Chair

TRUE Commission
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May 15, 2017
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Attendance: Commissioners Barbara Finke (Chair), Danny Ferreira, Niki Brunson, Marc Hassan

Also: Jeff Clements – City Council Research

See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.

Chairwoman Barbara Finke called the meeting to order at 4:06 p.m.

The committee reviewed the draft revision of the Policies and Procedures Manual, previously distributed via e-mail, on a page by page basis. Various possibilities for accepting an audit pending further investigation of some particular topic or aspect were discussed. The group determined that all instances referring to votes requiring a 2/3 majority should be changed to a simple majority vote, provided that a quorum is present. References to specific public offices/entities involved in economic development incentives (Office of Economic Development, Downtown Investment Authority) were deleted in favor of general language referencing any public entity involved in recommending incentives.

The group discussed the timing of the meetings of the Legislative Tracking Committee, which would be determined by the timing of the release of the bill summaries by the Council Research Division and the full commission’s meeting schedule. A decision was made to have the commission staff develop an agenda for the Legislative Tracking Committee meetings based on identification of bills of interest by the committee members to staff. The group tentatively decided to have the committee meet on the first and third Thursday of each month, with a deadline for submitting items for the agenda by 5 p.m. on the Monday following City Council Tuesdays. Clarifications were made in the language regarding consideration, motion and votes by the Legislative Tracking Committee and subsequently by the full commission. Official recommendations of the commission will be disseminated to the Mayor, City Council, Inspector General and Council Auditor by letter signed by the TRUE Chairperson. Commission members appointed by City Council (assuming passage of the pending ordinance providing for appointment of commissioners by each of the 5 at-large council members) and by the CPACs will be expected to communicate regularly with their appointing authority to convey information about the commission’s actions (quarterly with City Council members, monthly with CPACs).

Commissioner Finke will revise the draft document and send it to staff for distribution to the commission.

Chairman Hassan announced that he would be attending the Rules Committee and Finance Committee meetings this week at which pending ordinance 2017-300 amending the TRUE Commission’s legislative authorization in Chapter 57 of the Ordinance Code is being discussed.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:25 p.m.

Jeff Clements, Council Research Division
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